
From: Rushmore, Kathy [mailto:kathy.rushmore@urs.com]  
Sent: Monday, February 25, 2013 4:07 PM 
To: Hope, John@Energy 
Cc: Heiser, John@Energy; Worl, Robert@Energy; Shileikis, Dale 
Subject: HECA Bridge Evaluation 
 
John, 
  
Please find attached a response to your follow‐up questions regarding the bridge evaluation referenced 
in our response to Workshop Request A22. Please let me know if you have any further questions. 
  
  
Kathy Rushmore 
URS Corporation 
Post Montgomery Center 
One Montgomery Street, Suite 900 
San Francisco, CA  94104-4538 
  
Direct: 415.243.3833 
Cell: 415.203.3680 
Office: 415.896.5858 
Fax: 415.882.9261 
Kathy_Rushmore@URS.com 
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RESPONSES TO QUESTIONS REGARDING THE BRIDGE EVALUATION 
FROM CALIFORNIA ENERGY COMMISSION (CEC) 

CEC Background:  In Response A22 of the Responses to CEC Workshop Requests: Nos. A1 
through A32, the applicant identifies they engaged a specialized heavy haul contractor to 
evaluate the heavy haul route.  The applicant also identifies that the evaluation concluded the 
bridges have sufficient capability to support heavy haul loads using specialized conveyance 
equipment.  Staff needs some additional clarification to validate this.  

 

CEC QUESTION 1 

1) Name of the “specialized heavy haul contractor” 

RESPONSE TO QUESTION 1 

Contractors Cargo Company (CCC) 

 

CEC QUESTION 2 

2) Name of person(s) that conducted the evaluation 

RESPONSE TO QUESTION 2 

Leon Franks at CCC conducted the survey in December 2009. 

 

CEC QUESTION 3 

3) Description of how conclusions were reached in that “bridges have the capability to 
support the estimated heavy haul loads” 

RESPONSE TO QUESTION 3 

CCC conducted a survey of the route from Port of Stockton, California to Tupman, California in 
December 2009.  CCC conducted the survey to identify major obstacles along the route based 
on a preliminary list of major equipment to be shipped to the site.  CCC concluded that: 

“At the time of the survey, all structures from the Port of Stockton, Ca to the 
delivery site [HECA Project Site] are rated 5P, which in the Cal Trans bridge log 
is the highest rating that can be given to a structure.  This means a fully loaded 
13 axle transporter can cross these structures without being analyzed.  Anything 
heavier automatically goes to Cal Trans Bridge Division for further analysis.  
5P bridges will pass heavier loads as long as axle loading conforms to Cal Trans 
Purple weight formula.  **All surveyed loads do conform to this formula.”  
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The Caltrans Purple weight formula is specified in the table below: 
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CEC QUESTION 4 

4) Description of “specialized conveyance equipment” 

RESPONSE TO QUESTION 4 

Specialized conveyance equipment includes trucks with axle loadings of 7axle, 9axle, 11 axle, 
13 axle, 27 axle, 35 axle and 51 axle transporters. 

 

CEC QUESTION 5 

5) Record of conversations with any government agency used to support conclusions made 
in the evaluation (e.g., DOT, CalTrans, Kern Co.) 

RESPONSE TO QUESTION 5 

No record of conversation with government agencies is currently available regarding bridge 
capacities.  

 


